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Mr. President,
Brazil welcomes the distinguished delegation of Azerbaijan to the third cycle of the UPR and thanks it for the comprehensive report presented.

Brazil would like to make the following two recommendations to Azerbaijan:

1) Take additional measures to promote and protect women’s rights, combat domestic violence, and promote gender equality, including legal reforms on gender violence and the development of a national action plan.

2) Enhance efforts to investigate all allegations of torture and ill-treatment, in particular against human rights defenders, journalists and members of religious groups, and hold perpetrators accountable.

We are concerned about the alleged violations of civil and political rights such as the rights to freedom of expression, of peaceful assembly and of association.

The government of Brazil commends Azerbaijan for its efforts to reduce poverty as well as to modernize the judicial system, in particular the efficiency of the administration of justice.

Brazil welcomes the fact that Azerbaijan is currently considering a bill on the rights of persons with disabilities in line with the UN convention on this issue.

Thank you.
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